
1 
 
 

 

Thornlea SS 

 
 

 

Principal:          Joe Foti 

Vice-Principal:  Michelle Dor     A-L 

Vice-Principal:  Leonie Patrick M-Z 

 

November 12, 2021 



2 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inside this Issue 

Message from the Principal           3 

 

Parents’ Corner          4 

 

School “Parent” Council and Meeting Agenda                5 - 6 

 

News from Guidance                      7 – 9 

 

Learning Model Change         10 

 

News from the History Department      11  

 

News from the Arts Department          12 - 13 

 

School Events              14 – 19 

 

Has your contact information changed?             20 

 

Student Attendance/Covid Student Screening        21 - 22 

 

For Families               23 - 34 

 

Upcoming Events                 35 

   

          

  



3 
 
 

 

Message from the Principal 
  

Dear Thornlea Families, 

I want to make you aware of a couple of upcoming events. This Monday is a Professional 

Activity Day and the school will be closed on that day, reopening on Tuesday November 16th. 

On Monday night, our School Council will meet virtually. There will be a presentation on 

scholarships from a former university admissions officer. A link to the school council 

presentation is enclosed in the bulletin. This Thursday will be the Ontario Literacy test. Writing 

the test will be our current grade 11 students and non-graduating grade 12 students. In the 

spring, our grade 10 students will have their opportunity to write the test. 

Last week we send home a letter announcing that basketball for Jr. and Sr. boys and girls will 

take place during the winter season. In addition, there will also be girls’ volleyball, coed curling 

and boy’s and girl’s skiing and snowboarding. There have been many students trying out for our 

teams and it is nice to see so many activities taking place at school this semester. We would like 

to congratulate the SR. boys’ soccer team for a strong season.  They made it all the way to the 

Tier 1 quarterfinals of the YRAA. 

For the past three weeks, Thornlea has welcomed about thirty Afghan refugees to our school. I 

would like to thank our students who went out of their way to welcome them to our school, 

show them around, and explain how a Canadian High School operates. The group has been 

moved to Toronto and we wish them the best as they learn about our country and education 

system. 

In the newsletter, you will see a detailed explanation on how to change their learning model. 

Those students wishing to move to remote learning may do so after our mid-semester 

reporting is complete. If you have any questions or concerns about this please feel free to reach 

out to me at any time. 

Finally, I would like to thank the Head of our History department, Laura Ceausu, and her group 

of student volunteers who put together our virtual Remembrance Day presentation. Hopefully 

this will be the last year that we are required to do our presentation in a virtual format. I wish 

everyone a safe and relaxing weekend. 

Warmest Regards, 

 

Joe Foti 
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School “Parent”Council 

 

At Thornlea S. S., the School "Parent" Council is made up of parents and school 

administrators, established to represent the interests of all parents/guardians, to 

improve pupil achievement and to enhance the accountability of the education 

system to parents. We are here to help communicate between parents/guardians 

and the school administrators.  We meet in the evening, a few times a year to 

discuss what is going on at the school, to be the voice for parents on various topics 

such as Healthy Schools, Curriculum, etc. and plan and run fundraising events that 

support student learning and the school community.   

 

To do this we need YOU!   We need voting members at large to join the Council as 

well as any other parent interested in learning what is happening in the school or 

interested in volunteering, providing feedback or just to listen. In addition, we are 

looking for a couple of members to fill in two positions.  These include treasurer 

and fundraising chair.  If you would like to be a part of this amazing Council, please 

send an email before Monday November 15th to thornlea.ss@sc.yrdsb.ca with 

your name, email and the interested position.  

Please join us this Monday, November 15, 2021 at 7pm for our next Parent Council 

meeting.   

  

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/969428781 

 

  

mailto:thornlea.ss@sc.yrdsb.ca
https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/969428781
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SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA 

 

SCHOLARSHIP PRESENTATION – NOVEMBER 15 at 7:00 p.m. ET 

Join former Admissions Officer Janet MacDonald for “What You Need to Know 

About Scholarships”. Janet will provide information on the different kinds of 

scholarships available for high school students, plus key pieces of information 

students and parents need to know, such as how to find them, and when and how 

to apply for them.   

 

The information is suitable for students in Grades 11 and 12, and their parents.  It 

could save you thousands of dollars! 

 

BIOGRAPHY 

Janet MacDonald has over 10 years of experience with university admissions and 

scholarship coaching.  Janet was an Assistant Registrar of Admissions at Dalhousie 

University and an Admissions Officer at The University of British Columbia.   

 

For six years she was the Program Coordinator for a national science and 

engineering research scholarship program.   

 

Through her company, mycampusGPS (https://www.mycampusgps.ca/), Janet has 

helped Canadian students save hundreds of thousands of dollars.  She loves her 

job!  Janet’s blog was named one of the top education blogs in Canada. 

 

The Guidance Department 

 

https://www.mycampusgps.ca/
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Salutations from the Guidance Department!   
This year’s Guidance team consists of: 

 

                                                    Student Surname: 

N. Alkins (Head of Guidance)    A - KAN            nizam.alkins@yrdsb.ca 

L.  Rai                                         KANI - PIN           lovleen.rai@yrdsb.ca 

T. Gord              PIR-TAN              tamara.gord@yrdsb.ca 

V. Estafanos                       TAY-Z           viviane.estafanos@yrdsb.ca 

G. Burdett (Guidance Secretary)   gail.burdett@yrdsb.ca 

 

 

Students are encouraged to connect with us in-person or on-line please 
complete the bit.ly/Thornlea form. Once you have submitted the form, 
your alpha guidance counselor will connect with you via their school Gapps 
email to set-up an appointment. 
 

 

Please access information through our Thornlea Guidance Webpage: 

 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/default.aspx 

 

 

Our Ontario University Slide deck presentation is also ready to view along with 

our Ontario College Slide deck. Please see links below: 

 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/University.aspx 

 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/College.aspx 

 

 

Grade 12’s have now received their special OUAC access code/pin on Friday 

October 22nd it was sent to their school email Gapps account, along with their OEN 

for Ontario College applications. 

 

Full Disclosure for Grade 11 and Grade 12 Courses For 2021/2022, the course 

withdrawal date (Full Disclosure) will be 5 instructional days after the mid-

semester report is issued. The Full Disclosure date for Grade 11 and Grade 12 

courses is December 6, 2021. If a student withdraws from a Grade 11 or 12 course 

mailto:nizam.alkins@yrdsb.ca
mailto:lovleen.rai@yrdsb.ca
mailto:tamara.gord@yrdsb.ca
mailto:viviane.estafanos@yrdsb.ca
mailto:gail.burdett@yrdsb.ca
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSebN7NZLAFouRK6Dn29mrm0NyRXAfNHLZR5ncT2MF1Ks2YOTA/viewform
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/University.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/College.aspx
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prior to December 6, 2021, then the course will not be recorded on the Ontario 

Student transcript. If a student withdraws from a Grade 11 or 12 course after the 

Full Disclosure date, a withdrawal (W) is entered in the credit column, and the 

student’s mark at the time of withdrawal will be recorded as a percentage in the 

achievement column of the transcript. 

 

For Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please check the 

Scholarship section for updates on the grade 12 Guidance GoogleClassroom. 

 

The next transmission to the Ontario Universities Application Centre (OUAC) will 

be on Nov. 19th, 2021. 

 

The next transmission to the Ontario College Application Services (OCAS) will be 

on Nov. 19th, 2021. 

 

 

 

University Applications: 

You can select as many University programs as you would like ($50.00 each), but, 

you can only choose a maximum of 3 programs per University. For example: 

Only 3 choices can be used for all University of Toronto campuses, for example (St. 

George, Scarborough, Mississauga) can have one program each or all 3 at 

Scarborough or any combination adding up to 3. 

Waterloo University, you could only select a maximum of 3 programs. If you 

wanted to add a 4th you cannot. 

 

If you need clarification on this process or have questions, please do not hesitate to 

ask your child’s counselor. Deadline for equal consideration is Jan. 13th 2022. 
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Ontario College Application Seminar:  

 

You can apply to an Ontario College today! Deadline for equal consideration is 

Feb. 1st 2022. 

www.ontariocolleges.ca 

 

 

Please see your counselor for support with your Ontario College Application. 

 

If students are planning on making a request for a timetable change for 2nd 

semester, they should contact their counselor. 

 

 

Community Service Hours 

We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a process in 

place for Community Service Hours.  All graduating students must complete 20 

community hours to obtain their Ontario Secondary School Diploma.  The 

Guidance department must approve your community service opportunity before 

you start your hours.  It should be at a Not-For-Profit organization. 

 

For more information on volunteer opportunities, please check your grade level 

guidance google classroom. 

 

 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ontariocolleges.ca/
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Secondary School Newsletter Communication  
  
Learning Model Changes  
  
In September, we shared that we would provide families further 
information to support switching between in-person and remote 
learning models prior to mid-semester.    
 
Students learning remotely may request to return to face-to-face 
learning by contacting the school.  Changes will be facilitated within 1-2 
days. Transportation may require additional time to initiate.   
 
Requests may also be made to move from in-person learning to remote 
learning. Please contact the school to request a switch to remote 
learning.  Staff from the school will make arrangements to contact you 
to review the request and share information about the hybrid learning 
model. 

• Learning model changes for students affected by COVID-19   will 
be facilitated within 2-3 school days. 
     • Model change requests will be facilitated as soon as possible 
and prior to mid-semester reporting.  
 
After mid-semester reporting, students and families may request a 
short-term COVID-19 related model change or a long-term model 
change for other circumstances by contacting the school.  
 
Families can continue to access COVID-19 related information from the 
Board at www.yrdsb.ca/school-reopening, including frequently asked 
questions. 
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Tune In YRDSB: Ontario Youth 

Apprenticeship Program 

 
The latest Tune In YRDSB podcast episode focuses on the Ontario 

Youth Apprenticeship Program. Schools, please feel free to share 

with families: 

Interested in learning more about some of the many exciting 

Ontario Youth Apprenticeship Program opportunities available to 

our secondary students? There are over 150 skilled trades for our 

students so that they can explore their interests and pathway 

options. Listen to the latest episode of Tune In YRDSB and join 

members of the YRDSB Curriculum team and current and former 

students as they share more information about the program.  

 

Tune In YRDSB is the first podcast of its kind in Ontario. The 

podcast explores a wide range of topics related to education in 

York Region and beyond. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://anchor.fm/yrdsb/episodes/Pathways-Programs-e199ct8
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Free Virtual Group Mentoring Programs Information to be shared with 
Parents/Guardians 
 

 

 

Brothers Big Sisters of York (BBBSY) is offering free virtual group mentoring 
programs designed to empower youth while keeping them connected to their 
peers. Please see information about each program below with links to 
register your child. If requested, participants may be placed in groups with 
classmates or friends. If you have any questions, please contact Sara 
Congiusti at Sara.Congiusti@bigbrothersbigsisters.ca 
 
Virtual Go Girls! is designed to connect and empower female-identified youth 
between 6-15 years old. Facilitated by trained Mentors, participants are 
provided with the opportunity to engage in fun and interactive discussions 
and activities. The program promotes physical activity, balanced eating, self-
confidence, and stress management. It is delivered once a week for 6-8 
consecutive weeks, depending on the age group, using a secure online 
platform. Each group will be coordinate so similar aged participants are 
paired together. 
 

 To enroll your child in Virtual Go Girls! Please complete our  
https://york.bigbrothersbigsisters.ca/online-go-girls/ 
 
 
Virtual Game On! Supports male-identified youth between the ages of 10-15. 
Facilitated by trained Mentors, participants are provided with the opportunity 
to engage in fun and interactive discussions and activities. The program 
promotes physical activity, positive nutrition, stress management, and 
building relationship skills. The program runs once a week for 8 consecutive 
weeks and will be delivered using a secure online platform. 
 

To enroll your child in Virtual Game On! Please complete our online 
registration 

 

mailto:Sara.Congiusti@bigbrothersbigsisters.ca
https://york.bigbrothersbigsisters.ca/online-go-girls/
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Morning Announcements 

Please visit the site below for a 

recap of our daily 

announcements. 

 

Thornlea Daily 

Announcements:  

https://sites.google.com/site/

thornleabulletins/ 

 

 

 

 

 

https://sites.google.com/site/thornleabulletins/
https://sites.google.com/site/thornleabulletins/
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In support of Ontario families this school year, TVO has assembled free K-
12 learning resources and tools to complement in-class learning or to be 
used on their own. 

 
 
Along with tvompower.com, we recommend bookmarking these websites 
or sharing them with anyone who might appreciate the support when it’s 
needed. 

 
● TVO Learn (Grades 1-8) | TVO Learn has expanded to include 

new adult-guided Learning Activities for Grades 1 through 8 

math, language, science and technology and social studies. 

More are coming soon. 

 

● TVO Mathify (Grades 6-11) | TVO Mathify offers free, 1:1 math 

tutoring with Ontario Certified Teachers. From September 20 until 

August 2022, Ontario students in Grade 11 will also be able to use 

the platform. 

 

● TVO ILC (Grades 9-12) | High school students in Ontario can 

access 144 courses developed by Ontario Certified Teachers. 

These not-for-credit courses are designed for independent study or 

study support. 

 

● TVOkids (K-Grade 6) | The TVOkids Power Hour of Learning will air 

weekdays at 1 pm on TVOkids until September 8, and anytime on 

TVOkids.com, TVOLearn.com and YouTube. There's also How Do 

You Feel?, a series that helps young viewers work through their 

thoughts and emotions. 

 

● TVO current affairs | Parents can also rely on daily COVID-19 

updates and insight on the status of Ontario schools via TVO.org 

and TVO's newsletters. 

 

https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=9139d68ae9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=9139d68ae9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=9139d68ae9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=861e1dc2af&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=e95585662f&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=609e4bc5d4&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=6f6c7607f2&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=e28d9e6554&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=1baaa9398e&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=157d6d7e72&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=0117055758&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=0ecfbd01f4&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=0ecfbd01f4&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=67141fa972&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=157cda90a9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=157cda90a9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=f485d6416a&amp;e=d70fa618ef
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November 15    PA Day      

    

November 15    School Council Meeting 

       (Virtual) 

  

November 18 Ontario Secondary School Literacy 

Test (OSSLT) 

 

November 18 Asynchronous Learning Day 

  

December 20-December 31 Christmas Break 

  

January 17    School Council Meeting 

       (Virtual) 

 

February 4    PA Day 


